Wilson Greene Regional Committee
July 21, 2015

Attending:  Mary Mallory, Wilson County Department of Social Services; Tony Connor, NC Works;  Sharon Toney, WCDSS; Montrose Young, WCDSS; Lynne White, Wesley Shelter; Jill Tarleton, Wilson County Health Department, Twala Coleman, Family Endeavors; Amy High, Wilson County Schools; Candice Rountree, WCDSS; Katrina Hudson,  Wesley Shelter

Welcome and Introductions

Mary reviewed updates from Balance of State. 

Mary asked for a representative to review CoC grant applications. Shana tentatively agreed.  She says she needs to check with Linda.

Linda Walling is our point person for HMIS. Mary recognized Linda for her time and work. 

Mary asked about agencies who might be willing to be the fiscal sponsor for ESG.  We will check with Elvis about the capacity of Wilson Community Health Center. 

Twala shared information from the property manager's meeting. The meetings occur quarterly. The gang Task Force spoke during this meeting. Twala plans on moving forward with a brunch meeting for property owners. Twala shared a list of attendees through e-mail. Candice will send that list out. Sally Harris from Wilson P D is meeting organizer. Some property owners aren't willing to work with homeless. Twala is planning on having a property owner speak to other owners.  
 
Discussion about how to work together to serve families better. 

Twala reported she will be at the First Friday on the lawn to do some outreach with those are homeless. 

Discussion about a budget change for Hope Station. Budget change approved to move $4,600 from prevention to rapid re-housing. 

Discussion about HMIS confidentiality and completion of confidentiality service agreements. We agreed to have agencies that are a part of coordinated assessment complete and the assessments we will share include the 2page emergency response screening tool and the IV-I SPDAT.

Mary discussed a survey that needs to be completed for BOS. The members agreed that Mary can complete.  Mary will reach out to others for help if needed.

Lynne introduced Katrina and shared that she would now be attending regularly. She works directly with clients. Donna will no longer be attending.

Lynne clarified that Wesley Shelter does provide services to homeless women if they have space. They do give priority to victims of domestic violence.  There was an article in the paper that Lynne believed was misleading. 

Montrose reported that they are planning on starting a family planning group meeting again. Lynne suggested this might be good to offer in the community at different sites. 

Sharon reported that there are CIP funds. She talked about employment services offered through the Alternative Services team. 

Tony is a disabled veterans program specialist with NC Works. He wants to learn more about services available in Wilson. 

Shana says they still have money for rapid re-housing.  Please refer clients 

Mary reported on teen pregnancy grants at DSS. We will place a SW at Beddingfield HS with funds from the Division of Public Health and will use the Partners for a Healthy Baby curriculum. We received funds from the Partnership for children to implement Healthy Families America. 

Amy High is McKinney Vento coordinator with WCS.  The only resource they can provide is transportation. They bus the kids or give parents gas cards. Amy thanked everyone for their help working together.  They will get a new count of homeless kids in August. 

Terri Hooks is retiring and moving to Atlanta.  She will be missed. 

We discussed the WCS Back to School Fair. 

Twala reported that Family Endeavors has a new position that is a case manager for landlords. Twala is planning on doing some community outreach on the streets and will contact WPD for assistance. 

Jill reported on Health Department.  Entrances have been secured. This will help with accreditation. They are doing primary care appointments.  They are doing back to school physicals. The fee is a sliding scale. 

Our next meeting is August 18th 
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